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THE HALETHORPE ELEMENTARY
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	4300 Maple Avenue  (  Halethorpe, Maryland  21227  (  (410) 887-1406 – phone  (  (410) 887-7407 – fax

Jill A. Carter, Principal

Amy Salkauskas, Assistant Principal


February, 2015
Dear Parents and Guardians,

I am pleased to announce that Halethorpe has been selected as one of the new Passport schools for the 2015-16 school year!  Selection means that our 4th graders will get the chance to learn Spanish.  Children will work with a Spanish teacher and will use Middlebury software to begin conversational Spanish.  This is a great opportunity for our children and we are thrilled to be selected.  


It is time once again for the annual Stakeholder Satisfaction Survey.  This is an opportunity to let the County know what you think and how BCPS is doing.  The survey is confidential and will be available in several languages.  Parents may take the survey from any computer, phone, or tablet as well as using a device in our school. 

     
If you have children in more than one school, you are encouraged to take the survey more than once to reflect your unique experiences in those different schools.  The survey window will be open from January 30 to February 28.  You may access the survey at www.bcps.org.  We hope that all of our parents will contribute their thoughts to this year’s survey!


Also, it is time once again for the Principal’s Candy Sale!  This is a yearly event that raises money used to purchase materials, incentives, and supplies designed to support our instructional program.  Letters about this fundraiser were sent home this week.  The sale will begin on February 17th and will run through March 3rd.  Thank you ahead of time for supporting this fundraiser for our children.  


Enjoy the month and be sure to contact me if you have any questions or concerns!  

Sincerely,

Jill A. Carter

Principal 
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C A L E N D A R

Need to quickly find the date of the next school closing, activity or event?  Please use your Baltimore County Public School Information Calendar or go to the BCPS website:  www.bcps.org and click on “Calendar”.  Also, an “Important Dates” section can be found each week in the “Monday Message” which is distributed by your child’s teacher.

Feb. 17-Mar. 3
Principal’s Candy Sale  -- Once again, we are selling:





[image: image1]
February 18

Southwest Area Education Advisory Council – 7:00-8:00 p.m.





Location:  Lansdowne High School Library





Topic:  Transformation from Elementary to Middle School


February 19

Importance of Read-Aloud – 6:30 p.m. This workshop will teach parents the 




importance of reading aloud to their children, even after their children have 




become fluent readers, and how to choose appropriate books for children.
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February 19

Chick-fil-A Night, 5:00-8:00 p.m.!        


March 2-13

PARCC Testing (Partnership for Assessment of Readiness for College




and Careers) grades 3-5.


March 2

PTA Meeting; 7:00 p.m.

SAFETY PLAN REMINDER
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We continue to have fire drills, severe weather drills, and lockdown drills to ensure the safety of our students and staff.  Please remember, in the event of an emergency, it is essential that we have correct emergency information for all students.  If you have recently moved or have a new home phone or cell phone number, please submit this information to Ms. Miller or Mrs. Simmonds in our school office.
LATE ARRIVALS TO SCHOOL
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Student of the Month
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Ms. Brown


Abigail Clontz







Ms. Tyler


Jazmin Flores




Grade 4







Ms. Flynn


Aidan Johnson/Niang Tawi




Ms. Jennings


Ethan Griffin, Alex Lanasa, Hanah Hlue, Man Pom




Mrs. Shaw


Mia Gonzalez
Grade 3




Mr. Gifford


Nicholas Camacho-Dutan/Allison Navarette-Diaz
Ms. Keevins


Joseph Dal/Calvin Thang
Mr. Lyles


Caden Knight/Jaynie Simpkins
Grade 2








Ms. DeVita


Valerie Castro/Gavin Harris







Ms. Mayhle


Dustin Neugebauer/Jessica Nguyen




Mrs. Myers


Juliana Backman/James Wearmouth


Grade 1
Mrs. Austin


Alexander Henn/Caryl Melendres
Mrs. Bruck


Kira King/Ethan Maris/Jordon West


Mrs. H. Kessler

Sui Ngun Ee, Mung Hoih/Benjamin Lopena/




Delsy Garay Martinez
Mrs. McQuinn


Isabella Duncan/Cole Shreve
Kindergarten




Mrs. Gemmell


Chloe Fuhrer/Joshua Hmung







Mrs. Miskimon


Henry Gibbon, V/Lucas McCartin






Mrs. Rivers


Kuathan Cihang/Glory Dim




Mrs. Skirven


Brayden Louden/Esther Sung



Prekindergarten, EC4 and EC3




Mrs. Lakata-a.m.

Cing Huai









Mrs. Lakata-p.m.

Mylah Towles


Ms. O’Neill-a.m.

Chayann Bryant/Cing Muang
Ms. O’Neill-p.m.

Cheyenne Williams

CONGRATULATIONS TO THE FOLLOWING STUDENTS 

FOR   STRAIGHT A   HONOR ROLL

Grade 3:  Zachary Miskimon, Logan Nordeck, Lily Polzin, Ngo Thang (2*), Rakeb Zerihun, Leo Myint Myat, Pablo Quintero, Temesgen Tadesse (2*), Sydnie Lanasa and Ngun Chin

Grade 4:  Rose Mary Ling (2*), Braeden Hundertmark (2*) and Dylan Young

Grade 5:  Abigail Clontz (2*), Regina Zam Cing, Ashton Knight, Alondra Nararrete-Diaz and Juan Quintero

(2*) = 2 quarters in a row!

________________________________________________________________________

PARCC TESTING

From March 2nd through March 13th, 2015, we will be administering the Partnership for Assessment of Readiness for College and Careers, commonly known as PARCC, to all third, fourth, and fifth grade students.  


Please assist us in the following way to support the students in performing to the best of their abilities:

· Have your child in school every day on time.

· Be sure that your child gets plenty of rest the night before.

· Provide a nutritious breakfast each morning before school.

· If your child wears glasses, be sure he/she brings them to school.
________________________________________________________________________
COUNSELOR’S CORNER
School Counseling Week
National School Counseling Week was scheduled for February 2-6th. National School Counseling week allows counselors to celebrate the contributions that we make for the students in our school.  It also gives us a chance to thank those who work with us.  I would like to thank the other educators that support Halethorpe’s School Counseling Program.  I would also like to thank the PTA for the many projects they support in our school.   

In addition, National School Counseling Week affords counselors the opportunity to share our role and vision.  As counselors, we see ourselves as a vital part of the educational program by assisting students, teachers, parents, and administrators.  We have training and experience in both counseling and teaching.   We work to assist in the personal, social, academic and career growth of our students. We achieve this in many ways.  Sometimes this could mean helping students and/or family’s work through personal concerns that distract the students from school.  Our ultimate goal is to help students achieve success in school and to become responsible and productive members of our society. 

The School Counselors in Baltimore County are thankful for the support they receive from the Superintendent, Dr. Dallas Dance.   He values the work that Professional School Counselors’ do and is trying to increase the number of school counselors in Baltimore County Schools. In the wake of so many alarming incidents of school violence, I think he understands the importance of problem-solving and safety in our schools.  If you ever have a chance to express your opinion to Dr. Dance or have your voice heard by a political figure, please support School Counseling Programs. 

I would like to close by sharing an acrostic poem that Kamari Roebuck wrote for me to show his appreciation for School Counselor’s Week. 

M-ore like a therapist

R-eally awesome

S-uch a good helper

V-ery good at helping you with your coping skills

E-ach time she teaches us something new

R-eally helpful

N-ice

I-think she is great

E-xcellent

R-eally terrific

--Mrs. Vernier, School Counselor
A NOTE FROM THE HEALTH SUITE 
When & How to Wash Your Hands
Keeping hands clean through improved hand hygiene is one of the most important steps we can take to avoid getting sick and spreading germs to others. Many diseases and conditions are spread by not washing hands with soap and clean, running water. If clean, running water is not accessible, as is common in many parts of the world, use soap and available water. If soap and water are unavailable, use an alcohol-based hand sanitizer that contains at least 60% alcohol to clean hands.
When should you wash your hands?
· Before, during, and after preparing food
· Before eating food
· Before and after caring for someone who is sick
· Before and after treating a cut or wound
· After using the toilet
· After changing diapers or cleaning up a child who has used the toilet
· After blowing your nose, coughing, or sneezing
· After touching an animal, animal feed, or animal waste
· After handling pet food or pet treats
· After touching garbage
How should you wash your hands?
· Wet your hands with clean, running water (warm or cold), turn off the tap, and apply soap.
· Lather your hands by rubbing them together with the soap. Be sure to lather the backs of your hands, between    your fingers, and under your nails.
· Scrub your hands for at least 20 seconds. Need a timer? Hum the "Happy Birthday" song from beginning to end twice.
· Rinse your hands well under clean, running water.
· Dry your hands using a clean towel or air dry them.
What should you do if you don’t have soap and clean, running water?
Washing hands with soap and water is the best way to reduce the number of microbes on them in most situations. If soap and water are not available, use an alcohol-based hand sanitizer that contains at least 60% alcohol. Alcohol-based hand sanitizers can quickly reduce the number of microbes on hands in some situations, but sanitizers do not eliminate all types of germs.
Hand sanitizers are not as effective when hands are visibly dirty or greasy.
How do you use hand sanitizers?
· Apply the product to the palm of one hand (read the label to learn the correct amount).
· Rub your hands together.
· Rub the product over all surfaces of your hands and fingers until your hands are dry.
--Mrs. Wells, R.N., School Nurse
APPLICATION FOR VOLUNTEER SERVICES
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Seven years ago, Baltimore County Public Schools adopted a new policy in order to ensure the safety of our children.  All volunteers must complete a new Application for Volunteer Services each year.  The school will do a background check in order for volunteers to be in the classroom, in the building, or to chaperone a field trip.  Please make sure you send in a completed form for yourself, your spouse, a grandparent, etc. so that all can continue to volunteer.  Every volunteer and chaperone must have completed a new application and be cleared for volunteering.  Applications are available NOW!  Please do not wait to return your application to the school.

VOLUNTEER TRAINING WORKSHOP

All persons wishing to volunteer in the classroom, in the building, or to chaperone a field trip MUST complete the BCPS Online Volunteer Orientation, which can now be completed on your home computer!
The following instructions will direct you to the online training:

· Go to the BCPS website:  www.bcps.org
· Click the COMMUNITY tab

· On the drop-down menu, click on Volunteer with BCPS
· In the “Get Involved” box on the right side of the screen, click BCPS Online Volunteer Orientation
· Complete each section 

· Print out the certificate of completion.  The printed certificate must be brought to the school as proof you have finished the training at home. 
MICROSOFT OFFICE 365 STUDENT ADVANTAGE PROGRAM

As we move forward with the Students and Teachers Accessing Tomorrow (S.T.A.T.) 1:1 digital conversion initiative, Baltimore County Public Schools is participating in the Microsoft Office 365 Student Advantage Program.  The program will give your enrolled student and other family members access to as many as five copies of the Microsoft Office 365 suite for personal computers, tablets, iPhones, and Android devices, all free of charge.

The Microsoft Office 365 suite contains all of the most widely used Office functions – Word, Excel, PowerPoint, and Publisher software tools.  Proficiency with the suite of applications is among the most commonly required skills among employers both nationwide and internationally.

To access and download Microsoft Office 365, BCPS students should go to www.bcps.org/Office365 and log in using their full BCPS username (including @bcps.org) and password.  Students who do not know their BCPS usernames are asked to contact their school’s technology liaison for assistance.  On the installation page, make sure the language is set to “English (United States)” and then click “install”.  Microsoft Office 365 will automatically install the 32-bit version of its product; BCPS does not recommend installing the 64-bit installation due to compatibility issues (see attached instructions for installing Microsoft Office 365 in the attachment section of this month’s Beeline).
Students who encounter any problems installing the software, or would like instructions for installing Microsoft Office 365 on Apple or mobile devices, should click the “Troubleshoot Installation” link on the main installation page.

We hope our students and their families will take advantage of this great opportunity.  Thank you for supporting your student as he or she continues to master the skills needed for their future.






--Mr. Lloyd Brown, Executive Director, Department of Information Technology

________________________________________________________________________________
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STUDENT READING RECOGNITION

Halethorpe Elementary has a reading incentive program that encourages students to read at least 300 minutes a month.  The program began in October and ends in March.  The Reading Committee celebrated the students who met the criteria from October through December by inviting them to a Wild about Reading party.  The following students earned an invitation:
Juan Quintero, Regina Cing, Tristan Louden, Krishna Vaishnav, Alondra Navarrete-Diaz, Allison Atkins, Thawng Cung, Siang Tun, Ling Sing, Jazmin Flores, Piper Hess, Connor Armstrong, Ngun Par, Anthony Barrett, Yared Sahle, Abigail Clontz, Tyreke Cook, Aqsa Aziz, Quynh Chau, Kathy Chen, Cing Dim, Dylan Dick, Karleigh LeBon, Jaquelin Franco-Martinez, Jordan Mitchell, Kylie Neugebauer, Niang Tawi, Ma Ti, Ayren Walker, Justine Warthen, Kaitlyn Worthy, Alexus Buchanan, Khamani Cunningham, Chris Decker, Kalabe Gemechu, Chris Johnson, Kennedi Pridget, Michael Schwinn, Estina Sepaw, Colleen Simpkins, Sing Thang, Asher Uk, Sameer Akhtar, Christopher Baker, Naomi Christianson, Ronan Crowley, Alex Lanasa, Rose Mary Ling, Ryan Long, I’yanna Nelson, Rem Nual, Man Pom, Greg Quinlan, Tracey Schlick, Olevia Sung, Reeyana Watson, Patrick Weiner, Jandy Wingrove, Dylan Young, Adam Clontz, Donovan Fox, Aiden Stinchcomb, Nicolas Camacho, Thein Thein, Ling Sheng, Dayanara Luque, Riley Repoley, Kristina Buchanan, Moses Uk, Ko Ra Sa, Kennedy MacMurray, Hunter Bierley, Calin Durham, Sydnie Lanasa, Alyssah Adekoye, Allison Naverrete-Diaz, Melanie Scott, Chad Carroll, Chin Chin, Joseph Dal, Poe Pyint, Pablo Quintero, Ruth Cuai, Gwen Heckhaus, Calvin Thang, Cung Lian, Kya Barrett, Jaylen Harris, Mekhi Hebron, Gabriel Hutchins, Tahmid Khan, Caden Knight, Matthew Minard, Do Muang, Jessica Nguyen, Peyton Nordeck, Samantha Palaganas, Jaynie Simpkins, Siang Tha, Boi Thang, Ngo Thang, Nyla Woods, Rakeb Zerihun, Lily Polzin, Juliana Backman, Ava Bruns, Rebecca Chen, Jasmine Clark, Emily Dinh, Richard Kyaw, Daniel Lian, Julianna Roache, Yahia Shahin, Javesh Sood, Lindsey Sparrow, Mang Suam, Mason Walden, Anaiah Walker, James Wearmouth, Noah Witmer, Antoinella Savadogo, Thang Tuang, Jayci Teal, Bei San, Conor Sawyer, Emily Brown, Gabe Mox, Gavin Harris, Gino Flores, Jada Adams, Jae White, Jeffrey Price, Jonny-Ray Myers, Katelyn Keith, Makayla Culver, Nickey Wang, Pau Muang, Rebekah Louden, Sam May, Valerie Castro, Alex Biak, Hayley Deel, London Durham, Evan Eisenhardt, Irene Goodson, Mathew Meneses, Cassie Minard, Biak Thang, Aiden Volatile, Brian Wyckoff, Isabella Duncan, Landon LeBon, Henry Gibbons, V, Sade Watson, Samantha Hess, Ryan May, Cole Shreve, Mana Thang, Darrius Simms, Merry Phu E, Alex Johnson, Mercy Kim, Benjamin Lopena, Sarah Nelson, Payton Unglesbee, Abigail Littrell, Emily Winkel, Ivy Chen, Szo Lian, David Khai, Ryan Bradley, Brayden Louden, Adrian Scott, Ava Decker, Hannah Witmer, Jourdyn Otter 
________________________________________________________________________________
CHICK-FIL-A NIGHT IS COMING!
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MARK YOUR CALENDAR!  Chick-fil-A  Night will be
Wednesday, February 19, 2015
from 5:00-8:00 p.m.
(For the school to get credit for your purchase, please remember to tell the cashier you are there for the Halethorpe fundraiser!)

THANK YOU FOR YOUR SUPPORT!
________________________________________________________________________________________
THE ANNUAL PRINCIPAL’S CANDY SALE IS HERE!
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Our VERY POPULAR                                                        
  
candy sale is being held from 
Tuesday, February 17th through Tuesday, March 3rd.  Prizes will be awarded to our top sellers! 
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POP TABS

We collect pop tabs from aluminum beverage cans to benefit the Ronald McDonald House.  For the past nine years, we have been able to send the Ronald McDonald House a check in the amount of $50 or more!  Please continue to deposit them in the collection bin in the school lobby.
BOX TOPS FOR EDUCATION and CAMPBELL’S LABELS – ALL FOR EDUCATION!

When was the last time you dumped a jar of change into the trash?  Probably never!  Please don’t toss away Box Tops for Education!  Each Box Top clipped is worth 10 cents to our school—don’t trash these dimes in disguise!  
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Our February sheet is:  Roses are red, Violets are blue, Sending you love and Some box tops, too!  Please have fun completing the box tops on this sheet!  If you need another box top sheet, please let us know!  Our next box top submission will be in March.   Thank you for your continued support.







--Mrs. Simmonds, Coordinator
A+ BONUS BUCKS
October 3, 2014 through March 19, 2015, our school will have the opportunity to earn cash through Giant A+ School Rewards Program.

Our current total for the A+ Bonus Bucks program is $273.21.

All you have to do is:

· Log on to www.giantfood.com/aplus select CUSTOMER REGISTRATION to register online using your Giant Card.
_____________________________________________________________________________ 
“BEE”  INFORMED

SUPER BABYSITTER CLASS:  The next class is being held at St. Agnes Hospital on Saturday, March 28, 2015, 9:00 a.m.-1:00 p.m.  This course is designed for youth 11 and 12 years old who are interested in working as Mother’s helpers as well as those 13 years and older who will be babysitting on their own. This course is designed to prepare students to become responsible sitters capable of taking care of infants, toddlers and older children.  They learn what questions to ask parents, how to give first aid and what to do in an emergency.  Registration is required and limited. To register, please call, 1-866-690-9355.  The cost is $35.  Payment must be received 2 weeks in advance of the class in order to hold your reservation.
________________________________________________________________________________________
THANKS A “BUZZILLION”
. . . for your generous contribution to our school during the 2014-2015 school year.  Our thanks go out to our contributors:

· Mr. Daniel Simons and Mrs. Heather Brown-Simons of Hubbard Funeral Home, Inc. for bookbags filled with supplies.

· Holy Nativity Lutheran Church for school supplies.

· Mr. Harry McCrory for his $100 donation to Math 24.

________________________________________________________________________________________
BEE-A-WINNER 
Congratulations to Kennedi Pridget, and her parent, for helping her be our January winner in the “BEE” A Winner drawing.  We thank the 14 students and parents who returned their tear-off to school.  See the tear-off in this issue for your chance to be February’s “BEE” A WINNER.  
Attachments to this newsletter:
1. Microsoft Office 365 instructions
2. Our Business Advertisers
 - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - (- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - (- - - - - - - - - - - - - - -  

“BEE”  A  WINNER!
Read the Beeline with your child,  BEE  Informed and  BEE a Winner by returning this tear-off on or before February 27th.  One lucky student will receive a coupon to receive 3 ice cream treats from our cafeteria!
Student Name:  __________________________________________     Teacher:  __________________________

Parent’s Signature **: __________________________________________________________________________

**Not valid without parent signature.
A reminder to parents: If your child is being dropped off to school late, you must accompany them into the office and sign them in. 


We thank you for your cooperation!
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